Town of Stonington

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

March 16, 2009

A special meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on March 16, 2009 at the Stonington Police Station.
Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, Stephen Singer, and invited guests Joe Bragaw and Maryanna Stevens.

Absent:  Tony Cassata and David Christina.
(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes

George Brennan called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. and reviewed minutes from the meeting held on February 17, 2009.  A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Stephen Singer, and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.
(2)  Town Hall Study
Request for Proposal (RFP)
Maryann Stevens discussed the bid process with the Committee.  Normally criteria are weighted.  She stated the Committee will want to select a firm that has experience on similar projects, consider staffing levels, qualifications, and methodology.  George Brennan added that the company should have municipal experience.  The following timeframe was decided upon:
· Advertise in the New London Day, The Westerly Sun, and state of Connecticut website (one day) on March 23, 2009.

· Receive questions up to April 6, 2009.
· Respond to questions via email by April 10, 2009.
· Submissions of proposals by April 22, 2009.
The RFP will also be posted on the Town’s website.  Maryanna Stevens stated the timeframe should also be included in the document.  Stephen Singer will respond to questions and proposals will be submitted to Maryanna Stevens.
The entire process should be completed within three months.  The Committee discussed weighting the following criteria:

· Section 2 - Qualifications and Experience - 50 percent.
· Section 3 - Understanding of the Problem and Approach - 40 percent.
· Section 4 - Cost 10 percent.

Joe Bragaw reported that the parking lot will soon become a safety issue and is in need of repair.  The Committee concurred that repairs should be made.  The window contract has been awarded and measurements taken.  Installation should begin in May.  
(3)  Public Comment

Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street - Suggested holding an executive session to open the proposals.  
(4)  Adjournment

Charles Ballato made a motion to adjourn at 7:32 p.m., seconded by Stephen Singer, and the motion carried unanimously.
Submitted by,

___________________________                             ___________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                   George Brennan, Chairman

PAGE  
2

